## **Brooklands Farm Development**

Robin Jewiss

Thu 5/2/2024 1:41 PM

To:Consultations <Consultations@canterbury.gov.uk>

You don't often get email from Learn why this is important

## Dear Sir.

I am writing to object most strongly to the building of 1400 houses at Brooklands Farm. Already our waste water treatment system cannot cope before another 3000 people move into the area. Already home owners have had sewage returning out of drains and flooding gardens. This will also put a lot more cars on the roads, adding to the queues at road junctions and their exhaust polluting adding to the atmosphere. Also queuing car drivers will become frustrated and will tend to take chances causing near misses and accidents. By losing valuable farmland, we, as a nation, will have to import more from abroad. The EU seems to be making that more difficult for us at the moment. There will be an increase in demand for Town Main water which was in short supply in the previous summer drought period. I have lived in Chestfield for nearly 18 years and there was talk then about an additional reservoir in the area.

There is already housing development on the old Herne Bay Golf course and along the old Thanet Way.

Yours sincerely Robin Jewiss